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April — August 2022

Dear Prayer Partners,

Greetings from Nuevo México! We've got much to tell. It has been absolutely hectic for the
past several months. We’ve been so busy that, at least a time or two, | honestly think |
shook hands with myself heading the other direction. The Lord has been so good to us. |
praise Him for it!

During the past few months, Sister Amanda has started up a monthly Bible study at the
church. The ladies are enjoying a time of fellowship and a challenging lesson from God’s
Word each time. She invites ladies from four different churches in the area. The ones that
show always leave with a blessing. The men’s meeting is also growing each month. This past
month we had the highest attendance we’ve ever had. We had a time of fellowship and
testimonies after breakfast. It was awesome to hear what God has done in each of their
lives. God is so good! Our YouTube channel is doing well. We continue to post our messages
and Sunday School lessons each week trying to be a help and a blessing to others. Some-
thing that we’re doing each week is to offer a discipleship class online. I've never seen
anything like it. We have a course that we’ve used for years in other countries and in other
languages and been very successful with it. Discipleship is so important to the life of the
individual believer and the health of the local church. Please pray the Lord will use it for His
honor and glory.

I know | have asked you for a good while to please continue to pray for UG! | have had
several letters and emails asking about what it is. All | can say is that the Lord knows what
He’s doing. Please pray for the Lord to bless it and use it in a mighty way. Also, I’'ve had
numerous invitations to head back into Mexico to visit the churches we planted there. Our
hearts ache to see those folks and to know of their estate. This past month, we learned that
Brother Catarino’s wife, Sister Clara, went home to be with the Lord. We rejoice in that
we’ll see her again in Glory someday soon!

During the month of July, practically my whole family was out of the saddle with Covid. It
spread through us, one by one. The Lord was merciful to us and we had very mild
symptoms. We are all doing well and pushing on in the Lord’s work. We praise Him for His
goodness!

Team Lifespire is running full steam ahead. These guys go to the nursing homes each week
and preach the gospel to the residents, urging them to repent and trust Christ before it's
eternally too late. They are ministering in two locations now. Just the other day, | was
petitioned by the owner of another facility. They have nobody to come and share the Word
of God with the residents there. Please pray that if it’s the Lord’s will, we’ll be able to get
into that one as well.

We want to say thank you all for your faithful prayers and support of the ministry that the
Lord has called us to. We could not do what we do without you. We pray the Lord will bless
you for all that you do.

Your missionaries...

The Rodney Lane Family



